
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

A Beautiful Prayer simply titled, óWinterô, written by Michael Leunig 

 
Dear Parents, 
Winter is well and truly with us.  This cold snap has certainly set in, at least for the next 
couple of weeks.  Usually, Melbournians are given a little warning, but not this year!  Itôs a 
great time to transition your children to wearing their winter uniforms.  We encourage soft 
shell jackets and skivvies, winter thermals and long pants!  Over the next couple of weeks, 
as we lead into the holidays, we have many exciting events happening; many of which are 
published in this weekôs newsletter.  A reminder that we have a long weekend coming up, 
care of Her Majesty.  Stay warm and stay safe.  
 
Class Hosts 
Over time, parents expressed interest in becoming more engaged in school life.  After 
discussions with the School Advisory Council (SAC), we worked closely to develop the 
idea of Class Hosts.  We have had some interest, however, thereôs always room for more 
parent volunteers.  Teachers are excited about the prospect of partnering with parents in 
this capacity.  You are invited to a gathering at White Rabbit Record Bar next Thursday 16 
June, beginning at 7pm to explore the ways to become involved.  Leona Jackson kindly 
asks for RSVPs by 12 June.  See the attached flyer at the end of this newsletter for 
details. 
 
Reports 
Teachers are in the process of completing Semester 1 reports.  These will be sent to 
parents via Nforma on Friday 17 June at 3:45pm.  This is a time to celebrate the wonderful 
work, effort and new knowledge your children have gained.   
 
Prep 2023 
Families, please ensure you have submitted your enrolments for Prep 2023.  We are in the 
process of confirming our new Prep students and our transition program will commence in 
early August.  Enrolment Information 
 

 Wednesday 

 8 June 2022 

 Term 2  Week 7 

 

 

17June 

Reports go home 

Year 2 Book Launch 

 

21 June 

Winter Warmer Day 

 

22 June  

School closes at 12 

Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

 

24 June 
Casual clothes Dayï
End of Term 2 

 

11 July 

Term 3 

commences 

 

23 and 24 July 

First Eucharist 

 

3 August 

Year 5/6 Camp 

 

14 August 

Confirmation 

 

26 August  

Book Week 

Celebration Day 

óDreaming with 

Eyes Openô 

 

15 September 

Footy Colours Day 

 

16 September 

Casual Clothes ï

End of Term 3 

 

Holy Rosary School is committed to the safety, wellbeing and protection of all children in our care.  

 

https://www.hrkensington.catholic.edu.au/school-community/parish-education-board/our-school-board/
https://www.hrkensington.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/160-2/


Parent Teacher Interviews 
All parents were sent details on how to book an appointment for 
Semester One, Parent Teacher Interviews.  We have attached the 
information to this newsletter and ask that you make an appointment 
before bookings close on Monday 20 June at 9am.  
2N (Samanthaôs class) parents have been invited to interviews on 
Monday 20 June beginning at 12:40pm.  These interviews will be 
conducted in Christineôs office.   
All other interviews are scheduled for Wednesday 22 June.  Parents also 
have the opportunity to speak with specialist teachers, Zoe, Pippa, Jodie 
and Andrea.  Contact these teachers directly if youôd like an interview and 
arrange a time thatôs suitable for all.  We have included the details of 
School Interviews at the end of this newsletter for your convenience. 

 
Illness 

If your children are ill, we ask that you keep them at home.  Not only will this 
help with the spread of the various illnesses circulating around our community at 
the moment, but it gives everyone the fighting chance to recover quickly.  We 
have sent home an average of 3 children a day over the past few weeks.   
 

 
Reconciliation 

We had 3 children from Year 3 who celebrated their First Reconciliation this 
afternoon in the Church.  Congratulations on a truly beautiful celebration.  We 
thank Ruth and Grace for attending and preparing the children for this 
sacrament.  Many thanks to Fr Thang for leading the service.   Peace be with you. 
 

 

 
 
Late arrivals 
Over the past 2 weeks, we have noticed that the number of children 
arriving late at school is rising, infact, we had a record 42 late arrivals 
on Monday.  We understand that occasionally this canôt be helped, 
however, it is extremely disruptive to learning when children are late.  
This is not only for the latecomer, but for the children already in the 
classroom.  When children are late, they must check in on the iPad in 
the office.  This practice is a safety measure as we need to know who is 
onsite at all times.   
 
Safety is paramount to us so it is important that parents notify the school of an absence or late arrival 
(via SkoolBag App or by calling and leaving a message) before school starts.  This will save you receiving 
a text message.  It also means that our records can be completed close to 9am.  
If you receive a text from the office asking you to confirm your childôs absence (or late arrival) from school, 
please call back as soon as possible.  It helps us keep accurate records of the comings and goings of 
children.  School phone number: 9376 9455   
 
Year 2 Book Launch  
Our Year 2 authors have been busy putting the finishing touches on their 
picture story books, Imagine.  They canôt wait to share their experience of 
publishing their work with their parents and other invited guests.  Weôll 
share photos of the celebration via Facebook. 
 

 
 
  

https://www.skoolbag.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Rosary-School-1324230604273157/


Holy Rosary Science Fair 2022 
Holy Rosary students have outdone themselves this year with more than 
100 students entering projects into this yearôs Science Fair.  Classrooms 
have been a buzz over the last couple of weeks as students proudly 
shared their projects and new found knowledge.  These students 
became the experts in their area of science, teaching their classmates 
(and sometimes their teachers) new and interesting information!  
The amount of time and effort these students have put into their 
projects, researching, designing, constructing and presenting their work 
is to be commended.  We have seen models, games, picture story 
books, posters, videos, computer programs, experiments, photography 
and more.  This year has seen the computer program category gain 
popularity with more students designing and constructing their own 
computer programs than ever before.  
We have seen topics such as Does Toothpaste Really Work?  If I drop a 
Glass, which is the best floor covering to stop it breaking?  Do Mozzies 
Like a Latte?  We have also seen models of The Eye, The Brain and 
even Black Holes!  
A big congratulations to our Year One students who entered more projects this year than any other year 
level.  Well done Year One and Thank you to all teachers for encouraging students and giving them the 
opportunity to share their projects in class.  We canôt wait for our Science Fair display in the Hall.  As soon 
as the new date is finalised, we will let you all know. 
  

 
End of term 

Friday 24 June marks the end of Term 2.  Children are invited to wear 
casual clothes on this day. Help your children choose warm school 
appropriate clothing for this day. 
 

 

 
 

 
Art Showcase 
Children have completed brilliant art work during Art lessons with Andrea.  Weôve decided to display this 
work in the hall and you are welcome to visit during parent/teacher interviews.  More information in next 
weekôs newsletter.  
 
Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge

 
Congratulations to Jasmin in 2 Sky for completing the Challenge. 

Victorian Premiers' Reading Challenge 2022 application is here https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/home .  
It ends on 2 September.  
 

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fvprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au%2Fhome&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AOvVaw1N7PpPwSZjRGHJdcdi4fER


PBL:  This weekôs lesson focused on walking around the school. 
Holy Rosary  Positive Behaviours for Learning 

Lesson Plan for Safety is Our Right  inside buildings and on the school grounds   
Step 1: List Learning Intentions and Success Criteria 

LI:  We are learning to move through the school in a quiet, safe and respectful manner. 
SC: 
I can walk, keeping left and keeping quiet when I am moving through the school including when I need to go to the office 
I can walk down the stairs and use the railing appropriately at all times 
I can walk to the playground at bell times and secure a place to play in a safe manner 
I can walk to my line safely at the end of play breaks 
I can walk from my classroom to the playground at break times, including the end of the day 

Step 2:  List a rationale for teaching the behaviour  
Why is it important? 

We all have the right to feel safe and be safe.  Walking eliminates to a large extent, accidents that occur at busy times like bell 
times.  Walking in and around the school buildings keeps us all safe.  It allows teachers to concentrate on the business of 
teaching and children on the business of learning.   

Step 3:  Identify examples and non-examples of the desired behaviour  
What would the behaviour look/sound like?                      What would the behaviour not look/sound like? 

Examples Non-examples 

¶ bell signals the beginning of a break time, walk safely from classrooms, 
through the corridors and onto the playground - teacher to 
supervise/accompany class   

¶ running only on the green turf outside the office/Yard 2/senior yard 

¶ doors leading out to the playground from the Mercy Hall is a Walking Zone  
Old cubby house area is a walking zone  
Welcome Place is a walking zone/quiet area 

¶ stop games (as per usual) at the end of play on the first bell and walk to 
class lines 

¶ walk on the ramp leading down to (or up from) the bottom yard at all times 

¶ walk quietly through the school and down to the office. 

¶ walk to collect notices and office tubs each day  quietly and  keeping left  

¶ follow the ñwalking zonesò around the school signified by walking symbol 

¶ use a line up order as specified by the teacher  
eg alphabetical order  

¶ running down the stairs at the 
beginning of play/break 

¶ running to deliver notices to the office 

¶ running to the class line at the end of 
play/break 

¶ running into the building at the end of 
play/break 

¶ overtaking on the stairs  

¶ jumping stairs 

¶ running through the corridors at the 
beginning of play leading out to the 
playground 

¶ pushing others once in the lineup area 

¶ walking and talking in lines  

¶ running down the path leading (up or 
down) to the Adventure Playground 

¶ running on the play equipment in the 
Adventure Playground 

Step 4:  Practice/Role Play Activities  
Model expected behaviour  

(I do):   
Discuss why itôs important to walk around our school -  confined space and most accidents occur at bell times 
Revist and practise expectations of walking around the school - what will I see/hear  

Lead students through behaviour  
(We do):   

Practise walking around the school/walking at specified óWalking Zoneô areas 
¶ walking to class lines on the bell at the end of  play/break 

¶ walking from playground to classrooms and vise versa, in two lines/quietly 

¶ walking through the corridors in single file lines to specialist classes/library 

¶ walking in two lines at the end of the day to the dismissal area (teacher to supervise this) 
Reinforce/praise/reward children who follow the expectations and procedures 

Test to ensure students understand behaviour  
(You do):   

¶ children show their learning through the day at the appropriate times   

¶ award Dojo points to children who show the correct procedures 

¶ send names to the office of children who walk and stay safe  
           (special awards will be given to these children and names will be published in the newsletter)  

Step 5:  Provide opportunities for practise 
¶ teachers to identify and highlight children for their appropriate behaviour 

¶ lesson to be taught on MONDAY morning before the first play/break 

¶ teachers should practise/re-teach and review this routine frequently  
 



Dear Parents,  
 
Parent/Teacher interviews will be held on Monday 20 June (Samantha) and Wednesday 22 June (all other 
teachers).  
Interviews are strictly 10 minutes and spaces are limited.  If you require more time with a particular 
teacher, please arrange a separate meeting by emailing the classroom/specialist teacher. 
 
Go to http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/w7eu6 

 
   
Enter your details 
 
 
 
Select the teachers you wish to see 
 
 
 
Select the appointment times that suit your family best 
 
 
 
When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you 

do not receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code w7eu6 

again and check your email address spelling.  
Update your details if the email address is incorrect.  
DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer 
back to it at a later date. 

 
REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent 
home. 
 
Bookings must be finalised by Sunday 19 June 2022, 6 pm. 
 
If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings: 
 
ǒ Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings 

 

ǒ OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code w7eu6and the email address 

you used when making your bookings. 

  

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/w7eu6
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


2022 staff emails 

Class Classroom teacher Email address 

Prep Navy Megan  mtootill@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

Prep Sky Lauren  ldow@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

1 Navy Emily  ebarnes@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

1 Sky Jenna  jnajman@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

2 Navy Samantha  scarbonara@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

2 Sky Clare  chudson@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

 Allison  aazzopardi@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

34 Navy Michaela  mmackie@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

34 Sky Vicky  vsmith@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

34 White Evan  ecummins@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

56 Navy Patrick  ptorpy@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

56 Sky JP  jconway@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

56White Maria M mmorris@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

 Liz  efanning@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

 

Specialist  Specialist teacher Email address 

Art Andrea  adurand@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

Physical 

Education 

  

Japanese Pippa  pmurray@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

Science Jodie  jdonaghey@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au  

Music Zoe ztsai@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au 
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Holy Rosary Social and Fundraising Group 
As we come to the end of Term 2, the Winter chill has arrived, but we have plenty happening to keep you 
warm! 
 
Pot Luck Friday 

A reminder that Pot Luck Friday is on every Friday. Please remember to send change (up to $4) with your 

child if they would like to be involved. 

When: Fridays (second lunch) 
Cost: $2 per item 

If you have any questions or are keen to help during Term 3, please email Belinda Furse 
belinda@bewellbeyou.com.au   
  

Winter Warmer Day 
On Tuesday 21st June we will be holding a Winter Warmer Day in line with the Winter Solstice.   Your 
child will be sent home with a Winter Warmer Day order form to be completed and returned, along with 
payment, by 3:30pm Wednesday 15th June. 

What: Students are invited to dress in their winter woolies to get in the spirit of the day, and to buy 
some toasty-warm treats! 
 
Cost: Hot Chocolate $1.00 (we encourage students to bring their own 'keep cup'); Sausage Roll 
$2.00; Meat Pie $3.00.   Please see order form for more details. 
 
When: First lunch, Tuesday 21st June. 
 

How can you help?: We are looking for 2-3 more parent volunteers to help out with serving on Winter 
Warmer Day. If you are able to assist, please email Erin Church - erinchurch86@gmail.com  
 

mailto:belinda@bewellbeyou.com.au
mailto:erinchurch86@gmail.com


 

hrsac@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au   0422 452 865 (Leona) 
 
White Rabbit Record Bar  
176 bellair st, kensington, vic 3031 
https://whiterabbitrecords.com.au/ 

mailto:hrsac@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au
https://whiterabbitrecords.com.au/


 
 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?embed&eid=893635
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?embed&eid=893635
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?embed&eid=893635


 

  



 

 

TeamKids have another amazing  WINTER Holiday program planned!  
 

Å  Learn new skills and make new friends 

Å Qualified and REMARKABLE Educators 

Å Digital detox with our no screens policy 

Å Delicious and nutritious morning and afternoon snack 

Å CCS approved care 

Head to  teamkids.com.au  to secure your spot!  

 

 

We are hiring new Casual Educators  to 
work with us over the Winter Holidays! 

https://teamkids.com.au/careers/ 

http://teamkids.com.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Favanan.url-protection.com%2Fv1%2Furl%3Fo%3Dhttps%253A%2F%2Faus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%253Furl%253Dhttps%25253A%25252F%25252Fteamkids.com.au%25252Fcareers%25252F%2526amp%253Bdata%253D04%25257C01%25257Chartwell.ps%252540education.vic.gov.au%25257C00855fb49ea14406b75008d9afc4d0cd%25257Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%25257C0%25257C0%25257C637734082697874226%25257CUnknown%25257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%25253D%25257C2000%2526amp%253Bsdata%253DfEuNYWV1jAclXTmR235tCBvEpAACP5lutBxsPEr3rd0%25253D%2526amp%253Breserved%253D0%26g%3DMmEzNWQ4NzM4NDA1MjY2Mg%3D%3D%26h%3DMmQ1NzNhNzkxM2I3M2MyNmQ1Y2U2MThlMTE2OGZkY2E5NGQ1NTFkZjBmM2U4YzdjYTczMDFlNTMzMDFmMTAxYw%3D%3D%26p%3DYXAzOnRlYW1raWRzOmF2YW5hbjpvOmY2NTZjMmRkY2QyMmY3MmVkMWJhOGJkYTljOWI2N2VhOnYxOmg%3D&data=04%7C01%7CPamela.Smith2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C838ddacaa1914e2f5e3a08d9b2d53d32%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637737452694448871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=IyO7aQmHtBIocQcBtcOBuLVgv3Sb8GiAIMCqUENzlIk%3D&reserved=0


 


